
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 

 

   

 
   
 

 

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.co.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
   Term 2, Issue 13                  2nd

 May 2016 
Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2016 School Theme :  Success is not final, Failure is not fatal.  

It is the courage to continue that counts  ~ Winston Churchill 

 

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
TERM 2 CRITICAL FOR SENIORS 
I will be impressing upon the senior school (Years 11-13) that Term 2, is a critical time to focus on 
assessments, attending all classes and ploughing through the syllabus. 
Please support the college by: 
 Ensuring that they do a minimum of 2-3 hours of school work per night and 4-5 hours in the 

weekend; 
 Check they are not too distracted from school work by part-time employment, their social life or 

technology pastimes;  
 Checking their assessment schedule; 
 Liaising with their teachers if you have any concerns. 
At this stage of the year, students in the senior school are receiving feedback on how many credits they 
have achieved and at what level. This will let them know if they are on target to achieve level 1, 2 or 3. 
Please ask your children to share this information with you. They can also access the NZQA website to 
check on their progress. If you have any concerns contact their teachers. Senior exams commence 
Monday May 25th  
SENIOR ASSESSMENT WEEK: 30th MAY – 3rd JUNE 
During Senior Assessment Week, exams will take place within the normal timetabled classes. No extra-
curricular activities will be timetabled and it is the expectation that all students will be in attendance. These 
exams will give students the real benefits of experiencing exam conditions. It helps them refocus on what 
they have learned, gain qualitative feedback from teachers and in many cases, gain valuable credits and 
complete assignments. 
Please encourage your children to take them seriously, given the benefits and the fact they are 
compulsory. 
PARENTAL EXPECTATION OF A QUALITY EDUCATION 
There is a significant gap between running a modern secondary school and what the government provides 
through its operational grant. Your school fees ensure that John Paul College provides the highest quality 
education that you have come to expect. Please ensure your school fees are paid as soon as possible. 
Thank you to those parents who have made payment already, or have arranged an automatic payment. 
Please make contact with the Fees Office to receive an automatic payment; schoolfees@jpc.school.nz  
WINTER UNIFORM  
The College takes considerable pride in its uniform. We appreciate parents/caregivers ensuring their child 
is wearing the correct winter uniform. The Uniform Shop is open Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays, from 
8a.m to 4p.m during term time. 
QUALITY HOME STAYS SOUGHT 
With the expansion of our International Student Department, we are seeking good quality homes to place 
students. This can be a culturally enriching experience for a family. The weekly board rate is $230. If you 
are interested please contact Jacqui Hesketh on 3478 795 extn 8863 or email homestay@jpc.school.nz  

God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
  
 
 
 
  
 

 

WHANAU SUPPORT HUI: MONDAY 9th MAY 
Kia ora koutou,  
Our next whanau support hui is Monday 9 May in the whare at 5.30pm, we will 
have a catch up on activities for this year, appoint the Chair and Secretary for this 
year and of course the school trustee elections are coming up.  
Shared kai at 7pm, bring the whole whanau, hope to see you there na Eugene  

http://www.jpc.co.nz/
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  UNIFORM SHOP 
OPEN MONDAYS/WEDNESDAYS/FRIDAYS 

8a.m to 4.p.m 
CLOSED 11.30a.m-12.30p.m 

Mrs C Constable - Uniform Shop Manager 
E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

 

Track your child’s progress this year 

KAMAR PORTAL 
(accessed through www.jpc.co.nz) 

Please make contact with Mrs Rowles, 

sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz   

for details to access your child’s portal 

TERM 2 EVENTS 
MAY 
2-6 Yr 10 Career Quest (BE) 
4 Uni of Otago Jnr Maths Comp (CL) 
  AUT Presentation (HS) 
5 Yr 12 Parish Mass (FB) 
8-14 Hillary Challenge (FA) 
9 Whanau Support Group Hui (PK) 
10 Victoria Uni Presentation (HS) 
10-13 Yr 12 Camp (BE) 
13 Waikato Uni Open Day (HS) 
17 ICAS Digital Tech (DL) 
17-18 Careers Expo (HS) 
20-21 Yr 11 Drama Play (VC) 
23-24 First Aid Course (Gateway) 
23-25 Catholic Character Review (BF) 
25 JPC Day 
30 Senior Assessment Week 
31 ICAS Science (LC) 
  Lincoln Uni Presentation (TBC) (HS) 
JUNE 
6 Queen’s Birthday holiday 
7 Art Trips (WL) 
7-10 Religious Studies Assessment Wk (BF) 
8 Yr 13 Share the Mission Present’n (BF) 
9 Yr 10 Parish Mass (FB) 
9-10 Stage Challenge TBC 
  Yr 13 Retreat (FB) 
13 ICAS Writing (BD) 
15 ICAS Spelling (BD) 
15-16 Yr 11 Retreat (FB) 
17 BOP Polytech Open Day (HS) 
18 OPEN NIGHT : 5p.m 
20-24 Yr 12 Retreats (FB) 
  Attitude Presentations (NB) 
24 Yr 13 Parish Mass (FB) 
   Junior Reports Issued 
27 Whanau Support Group Hui (PK) 5.30pm 
27-1 Jul   Yr 10 Retreats (FB) 
28 Otago Uni Presentation (HS) 
  Aquinas Sports Exchange (FA) 
  Junior Parent Interviews 
JULY 
1 Senior Reports Issued 
4-8 Maori Language Week 
5 Senior Parent Interviews 
8 Teacher Only Day - End of Term 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTA 2ND HAND UNIFORM SALE 
Thursday 5th May - 3.30-4.30pm 

McKillop Campus 
Cash/cheque only 

Any unused uniforms are 
gratefully received for resale 

 

2015 SCHOOL MAGAZINE 
There are still some school magazines 

available for pick up from  
the public reception 

 

 
 

REACH 900+ FAMILIES ON OUR DATABASE 
 

Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first 

instance, then an invoice will be issued by the 

JPC PTA. 

$5 per newsletter for business card size 
 

Senior’s Easter Raffle 

Winner:  Brett Fordyce 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz
mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
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    BOARD OF TRUSTEES TRIENNIAL ELECTIONS 2016 
It is that time again where we will be calling for nominations for five vacancies on the Board of 
Trustees for parent representatives. 
Being a school trustee is an important role that needs people with a range of skills and experiences, 
who believe in making a positive difference to our children’s learning. 
Nomination forms will be sent to all parents/caregivers by Wednesday 4th May for return by 
Friday 20th May. 
Voting papers will be sent to all parents/caregivers by Wednesday 25th May. 
Votes will be counted on Thursday 9th June and new Trustees will take office on Friday 10th June. 
For more information on what it is to be a Trustee, please control/click on the following link 
http://resources.nzsta.org.nz/videos/PD/Becoming%20a%20Trustee/videos/nzstatrusteeship.mp4?_=1  

 
 

 
 

FAITH IN ACTION  
ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES 

 
Last term, the Faith in Action 
students went to Great West Road 
to visit the headwaters which flow 
into the Utuhina Stream. Students 
collected water at various sections 
of the stream to test the quality of 
the water.  
 
After being at Great West Road we 
came back to JPC to take water 
samples from the section of the 
stream that borders our school.  
We then went to Ohinemutu to visit 
the local residents and 
learned about the history 
of the area. 
 

Thanks to Monica Quirke, and staff from the Rotorua Lakes  
Council who accompanied us on this trip and who  
support our environmental initiatives at JPC. 
 
Congratulations to the JPC Environmental Team who won the  
BOP Schools Environmental Challenge. 
A fabulous effort!!  
  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=js7P-TnXQqE 
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 Qualified arborist  
available for tree work 

 
   Total removal, pruning, 

trimming,  
 shaping, crown lifting. 

       Call Dennis today  
for a free quote. 

PH 0297707359 or email dennis@treefix.co.nz 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Be sure to label the payment 

specifically Year 12 Camp or the 

money will be used to pay any 

other outstanding fees and the 

camp fee will come up as unpaid. 

  

YEAR 12 CAMP 
10-13th MAY 

FEES DUE TODAY 
 

Mrs Brewer – Year 12 Dean      E: sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz  
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Kia ora tātou from the Counsellors 

As the new term gets underway, it is timely to revisit one of our key focus areas this year – cyber-safety. 
Earlier in term one we set up an email address specifically for students and parents of the school to 
forward any on-line messaging which is bullying or objectionable in nature: itsnotok@jpc.school.nz  Our 
aim in creating this address was to actively discourage on-line bullying and to keep our students cyber-
safe. Since launching this site we have noticed a marked reduction in the incidence of cyber-bullying 
incidents, which is really pleasing.  

When cyber (and other) bullying has taken place, it has been apparent that there is a common theme; 
children are singled out for being different in some way. Kids can be very quick to pick up on differences in 
others’ appearance, behaviour, abilities, ethnicity, gender identity and so on, and can target these 
differences as an opportunity for harassment. A big part of this is tied in with the importance that kids often 
attach to “fitting in” with their peers. For many kids there is security to be had within conformity and 
sameness. The flip side of this coin is the harm caused to individuals who are harassed for standing out in 
some way. Even for those who are not bullied, fear of being judged can be silencing and lead to anxiety. 
The 24/7 nature of social media has heightened this worry for many young people. In helping our children 
and young people to develop resilience and values of tolerance and respect for both self and others, we 
can challenge their conformist thinking and communicate the message that difference is good, that it’s OK 
to voice an alternative point of view and that everyone deserves to be respected for who they are. 

The following quotes can be great conversation starters… 

 

 
 
Finally, just advance notice that  
PINK SHIRT DAY is Friday May 20th .  
On this day students can opt to wear a  
pink shirt to stand in support of the  
anti-bullying message.  
 
Pink wrist bands will also be available  
for sale and may be worn throughout  
the week. More information will follow  
in the next newsletter. 
 
Na mihi nui kia koe, 
Nancy Macmillan (Extn 8854) and Neil Carter (Extn 8808)  
 

 

 
 

mailto:itsnotok@jpc.school.nz
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LIONS SPEECHMAKERS CONTEST 2016 
The Lions Clubs of New Zealand offer youth 16-21 years of age the opportunity to participate in a public 
speaking competition. 
 
Youth must have attained seventeen years of age and not have had their 21st birthday by 01 December 
2016. 
 
Youth will be required to deliver a prepared speech of not less than five minutes nor more than six minutes.  
 
The topic is at the discretion of the contestant. Penalty points apply for under and over time. 
 
An additional impromptu speech of not more than two minutes on a topic determined by the judges will also 
be delivered by each contestant. Penalty points apply for over time. 
 
District Finals will be held throughout New Zealand on a weekend late May - end June 2016 to determine the 
winners per district. 
 
These winners will travel to the National Finals in Wellington on Saturday 13th August 2016. All travel to the 
Finals is at the expense of New Zealand Lions Clubs. The National Finalist will be required to deliver the two 
speeches as aforementioned. 
 
An overall National winner will be determined at this contest and their prize will be a four to six week 
trip to the United States/Canada. Air travel, accommodation and meals will be met by Lions Clubs 
International and our sponsor. 
 
1st Runner Up will receive a trip to Australia and 2nd Runner Up will receive a placement at a Lions 
International Youth Camp at Rotorua in December 2016/January 2017. 
 
The National winner will be required to provide spending money only. 
 
Closing date for entry 16 May 2016.  Please see Mrs Thurston if you would like to enter. 
 
 

JPC RUGBY 
This is the week it all starts for JPC Rugby, with all of our teams 
to play their first games this weekend. Both the 1st XV and U15's 
play away and our U14's have a game at home. Come along and 
support them at JPC on Saturday. 
  

1st XV 7/05/2016 TRIDENT V JPC NOON 

U15 
 

TAUHARA V JPC 10.30 

U14 
 

JPC V OTUMOETAI 10.30 
  
The preseason games have had mixed results over the 3 teams 
and have provided an indication of what level we will need to play 
at to be competitive. The 1st XV had its last hit out last Saturday 
and scored a comprehensive win over a WHHS 2nd XV. 
  
The fundraiser for the firewood has finished and we would like to 
thank all of those who supported it. We are currently running a 
raffle and if you would like any tickets with some amazing prizes, 
please contact Richard Haigh 021 773444. 
  
  
 

 

Congratulations to Nathan Gapes who competed and 
came first in the 5.5km run as part of the Rotorua 
Marathon Event at the weekend. 



 

 ROTORUA MEDICAL GROUP - NEW PATIENTS WELCOME    
              Central Health 1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua (next door to Central Pharmacy) 
                         Fairy Springs Medical Centre 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 
We are dedicated to providing affordable, quality healthcare for you and your family.   
Our team of doctors, nurses and support staff partner with you to manage your health and wellbeing. 
We have two modern, convenient sites providing you with the flexibility of location and continuity of care. 
For added convenience we run a daily Drop in Clinic from Central Health:  

Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am and in the afternoon 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
Fairy Spring Medical Centre also has a Drop in Clinic: Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am 

For friendly, professional and low cost healthcare services, contact us today 
Tel:  07 3470000     admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz   |   www.rotoruamedical.co.nz 

 

 
“Achieving successful safety solutions” 

1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua   
(next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Contact Sheryl DDI 07 3431952 or 07 3470000 
 

Health and Safety at Work 
If you are an employer you will know that the Health and Safety at work (General Risk and Workplace 

Management) regulations come into force April 2016 
 

What does this mean for you? 
 Pre-employment 

o Inform workers of exposures expected 
o Inform workers of possible health effects 
o Inform workers of health monitoring required 

 Health Monitoring 
o Frequency 
o Reporting 
o Record Keeping 

 
Our nursing team members are experienced in working successfully with businesses both locally and nationally.  
We are able to help your organisation or business with workplace practices, improved employee health, reduced 
absenteeism, reduced injury rates and rapid return to work for employees. 
 
We listen to your needs and tailor our services to be relevant and cost effective to you. 
 
We offer a full range of Occupational Health Services including (but not limited to): 

 Breath Alcohol Testing 

 Instant Drug Testing to AS/NZ 4308:2008 Standard of Compliance 

 Laboratory Drug Testing to AS/NZ4308:2008 Standard of compliance 

 Testing to Synthetic THC 
 

                                                            
 

mailto:admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz
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https://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj_q-2tl9PLAhUjIKYKHXbaCOMQjRwIBw&url=https://www.standards.govt.nz/touchstone/consumer-safety/2015/apr/world-day-for-safety-and-health-at-work/&psig=AFQjCNGiE3kBiv0NHjTeT8lsybaER3OX2A&ust=1458697597598562
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SSttaarrtt  hheerree..    GGeett  tthheerree!!  
RReeaassoonnss  wwhhyy  yyoouu  &&  yyoouurr  cchhiilldd  sshhoouulldd  bbee  

tthheerree::  
  

 Only opportunity this year for face to face access to 

this range of tertiary trainers and educators 

 Free access to many community services 

 Rotorua’s major businesses promoting employment 

opportunities in Rotorua 

 Expo planning booklet available for students to help 

plan the visit 

 Seminars – including a parent-focussed seminar  

Contact the Careers Office for details 
Email: rotoruaexpo@ymail.com 
Or check us out on Facebook 

 

NEW APPRENTICESHIPS 
 
Congratulations to Year 13 
students Hamish Schnuriger and 
Callum Pierce who have both just 
gained apprenticeships as Diesel 
Mechanic and Electrician 
respectively.  
 
Both boys have been attending as 
Gateway placements; Callum with 
Leishman Electrical, although his 
apprenticeship is with Tristan Hall 
Electrical, and Hamish with Truck 
Stops, where he will serve his 
apprenticeship. 
 

 

The list of seminars will be in next week’s newsletter 

mailto:rotoruaexpo@ymail.com


 

It is important for students in their final years of secondary school to be savvy 

with the decisions they make now, so it doesn’t impact their future. 
 

GOAL DIGGER CAREER SOLUTIONS 
 

Work with students using a range of career counselling, planning and 

assessment tools to: 

 Analyse their career path options and school subject choices 

 Develop an action plan to kick-start their career 

 

Phone: 07 393 2424   Email: info@goaldigger.co.nz www.goaldigger.co.nz  

After School Basic Mosaic Classes 

Wednesday's 3.30 to 5.00  

For six week beginning in Term 2 

For more information call Marilyn 

       From Marilyn's Mozaics  

             On 0210629838 

 

 

Open Day at Welltec - Thursday 9 
June 

 
Our Petone Open Day is happening on 9 June. 
  
We’ll be welcoming guests from 10am to 2pm. 
  
We will have displays, tutors and students available to discuss all the options we 
offer. 
  
Your students are welcome to come in and learn more about: 
- animal care 
- architectural technology and quantity surveying 
- automotive and mechanical trades 
- business 
- construction 
- creative 
- engineering 
- exercise science 
- hairdressing and make-up artistry 
- hospitality 
- information technology 
- tourism 
- youth development 
  
Find out more about what we have to offer. This includes STAR, Trades Academy 
and Right Start (where students can learn new skills and gain their NCEA Level 
2 in 17 weeks). 
  
We’ll get more details about our seminars and exhibitions to you, closer to the 
time. 
  
As with previous years, we are organising free transport from your secondary 
school to WelTec. We’ll make contact to confirm your interest. 
 
In the meantime, you can email your transport needs to register@weltec.ac.nz 
Our Open Day event team will be available to respond to your requests and 
confirm bus bookings. 
  

 

 

mailto:info@goaldigger.co.nz
http://www.goaldigger.co.nz/
mailto:register@weltec.ac.nz


‘APPLE A DAY’ STORY 
We know that having a sick child can be pretty stressful, and sometimes downright scary! On average 
children aged between 6 months and 5 years will get about 6-10 viral illnesses a year. That means, for the 
children registered with us here at Ranolf St about 8,000 infections a year! 
  
The good news is the vast majority of these infections are minor and children usually come right in about a 
week. They don’t need treatment with antibiotics (which have no effect on viruses), and are rarely so severe 
that they need hospital treatment. 
  
These infections are more common in the winter months, if your child has older brothers and sisters (bringing 
home infections from school), or if your child goes to kindy or kohanga reo. 
  
So, what can you do? 

         Keep your child away from daycare if they are sick. 

         Teach your children good cough hygiene (use tissues, cough into their elbow) 

         Teach good hand washing – they should be washing for as long as it takes to sing Happy Birthday to 

themselves 

  
Here are two useful resources. The first one “When should I worry” is a great little leaflet from the NHS. 
Download it, read it and use if you come to the surgery. http://www.whenshouldIworry.com  
(Remember though that this is an NHS leaflet. Emergency numbers in New Zealand are 111 not 999) 
  
The other, from the Royal Children’s Hospital in Melbourne, is a useful explanation of viral 
illnesses. http://www.rch.org.au/kidsinfo/fact_sheets/Viral_illnesses/ 
  
And remember: 
If you are worried call us. Talk to one of our registered, experienced (mums), practice nurses.  
Kind regards 
Heather Lang 
Business Manager 
  Work Hours Monday to Friday 08:30am until 3:00pm 

Phone 07 3477 537 | Fax 07 350 0024 Mobile  022 457 8577 

Email ranolf@rgpg.co.nz  www.ranolfmedical.co.nz 

 59 Ranolf Street | PO Box 442 Rotorua 3040 New Zealand 

  
 
  

FOOTBALL NEWS 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
Junior soccer begins this weekend and as soon as fixtures are published, I will let students know where and 
when they play. 
12th/13th Grade will be at Puarenga (Soccer) Park, whilst the 14th/15th Grade teams will play at JPC or at other 
grounds in the area. 
Students will play in their JPC PE shirts, black shorts and JPC socks with red band, so please make sure 
they have these ready for the weekend. 
As there are so many students playing this year, it is a tight logistical operation to ensure we have everything 
right, so PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOUR CHILD HAS DECIDED NOT TO PLAY SOCCER THIS YEAR, as 
team numbers need to be correct to field a team. 
Children should register on Sporting Pulse as normal and a charge for soccer of $80 will be placed against 
your account. 
We have a wide range of teams this year, and there are likely to be split into appropriate divisions, so please 
support your children in a sporting manner and help them enjoy the social and exercise benefits of the game 
as much as the competitive nature. 
Thank you to all parents for their support so far and enjoy the season. 
Mr S Bloomfield – Teacher in Charge: Soccer  E: stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz   
 

http://www.whenshouldiworry.com/
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HOCKEY NEWS 
The hockey season kicks off this Friday for the RHA Intermediate (Yr 7/8) grades. The secondary schools’ 
competition kicks off next week. 
 
Please note the following training times for the season. All trainings are at Smallbone Park, unless specified 
Monday  3.30-4.30pm JPC 3 Girls, JPC Turf 1 
Monday  4.30-6.00pm JPC Black (Yr7/8), Turf 2. Fitness at 4.00pm 
Monday  4.30-6.00pm JPC Red(Yr7/8), Turf 2.  Fitness at 4.00pm 
Tuesday 3.30-4.30pm JPC Blue (Yr 7/8) JPC Turf 1 
Wednesday  4.30-6.00pm JPC Boys 1st X1. Fitness at 4.00pm 
Wednesday 4.30-6.30pm, JPC Girls 1st X1, Turf 2, 5.00-6.30pm. Fitness at 4.00pm 
Wednesday  4.30-6.00pm, Turf 1. Fitness at 4.00pm 
Wednesday  5.00- 6.30pm JPC Boys 2, Turf 2 
 
There is a correction to the Hockey newsletter. Mrs Fiona MacGregor will also be co coaching the JPC 2 
Girls team with Mrs Anna Rossii. 
 
Thank you to parents/caregivers who have volunteered to be managers for our teams.  
 
Hockey fees were listed on the newsletter that was emailed out to teams during the holidays. If you did not 
receive the email, that may have been due to the email not correctly noted on Kamar. If you require a 
newsletter, email me on barb.northey@jpc.school.nz  
 
Hockey socks are available through the Uniform shop. 
Hockey skirts are compulsory for all secondary girls’ players. Players who require hockey skirt need to see 
Ms Northey.  Orders were taken late Term 1.  
The RHA competitions start next term. Friday, May 6 for the Intermediates and Tuesday, May 10th for girls 
and Thursday, May 12th for the boys at secondary level. 
 
 

YEAR 12 PARISH MASS (Attendance is compulsory) 
At St Michael’s Church, Lake Road: Thursday 5th May, commencing at 9.00a.m. 
 
The students will make their own way to St Michael's Church and should be at the church by 8.40am,  
gathering in the crypt below the church and wait in their form classes while the roll is taken.   
 
For the bus students who arrive at JPC, there will be a bus waiting to take them to St Michael's Church.   
 
Following the Mass, there will be 2 buses which will transport the students back to school in time for Period 
2.  
Mrs Fredricksen - Campus Minister / Lasallian Facilitator 
E: bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz  
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NETBALL NEWS - INTERMEDIATE TEAMS 2016 
A  Grade Sect 1     A Grade Sect 2 
JPC Y8 A      JPC Y7 Black 
Mokoia Y8 Gold     Kaitao McKay 
Kaitao Karaha      MAS Manawatoa 
RIN Y7 Pounamu     Te Koutu Whero 
RIN Y8 Mana      JPC Y7 Red 
Reporoa Y7 & 8 A     RIN Y8 Kaha 
B Grade Sect 1     B Grade Sect 2 
JPC Y8 B      Mokoia Y8 Silver 
Kaharoa Kokako’s     Kaitao Andrew 
Kaitao Wade      Reporoa Y7 &Y8 Green 
RIN Y7 Kahurangi     RIN Y8 Manaaki 
RIN Y8 Aroha      Mokoia Y7 Blue 
Whakarewarewa     RIN Y8 Ihi 
C Grade Sect 1     C Grade Sect 2  
TKKM Hurunga Atera     JPC Y8 Kars    
JPC Y7 Blue Diamonds    JPC Y7 White 
Lake Rere Hot Shots     RIN Y7 Maia 
RIN Y7 Tautoko     RIN Y7 Atawhai 
Mokoia Y7 Red     TKKM Ruamata 
Ngati Rongomai Taina    Whangamarino  
 
INTERMEDIATE DRAW FOR 7th May 2016 
9:00:00 AM 
Ct 11  A Grade  SecJPC Int Yr 8 A       v Reporoa Int Y 7 & 8                                           
Ct 14  A Grade Sec JPC Int Y7 Black     v Rot Int Y8 Kaha                                               
Ct 16  A Grade Sec MAS Manawatoa       v JPC Int Yr 7 Red                                              
10:15AM 
Ct 02  B Grade SectJPC Int Yr  8 B      v Whakarewarewa                                                 
Ct 08  C Grade SectJPC Int Y7 White     v Rot Int Y7 Atawhai                                            
Ct 12  C Grade SectJPC Int Y7 Blue Diamov Rot Int Y7 Tautoko                                            
Ct 16  C Grade SectJPC Int Y 8 Kar's    v Whangamarino                                                  
 
SOME HELPFUL INFORMATION 
1. Where possible we have tried to put teams into your requested grades.   You will be regarded after 5 

weeks of playing 
2. A  Grade Sections 1 & 2 will be playing at 9.30am on the 7th & 14th May.  These games will be 4 x 

15 minutes.   
3. Should games be cancelled due to weather, we will keep playing the games according to the date in the 

Draw book.   
4. There will be no netball on 4th June 2016 
5. Please bring your own First Aid Kit, ice is available upstairs at control 
PLEASE CHECK YOUR DRAW CAREFULLY 
1. Teams will umpire their own games – one umpire from each team. 
2. There is no interchanging of players between teams in the same section.  A player may play up a grade 

twice on the third time they must remain in the higher graded team.  A player cannot play down a grade. 
3. Teams are not required to tick off cards but registration forms should be kept up to date.  Any changes 

please alter these forms 
4. Encourage your players to use the rubbish bins and respect their Complex 
5. If a Saturday is cancelled we will keep playing the games according to the date in the Draw Book.  

Please enrol with Sportcheck on www.sportcheck.co.nz  and have the cancellation sent to your mobile 
phone or check our website www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball 

6. Remember FAIR PLAY by players, coaches and spectators.  Encourage your players and supporters to 
respect their umpires. 

7. The Draw will be posted on Netball Rotorua website by Wednesday nights, emailed to your school  and 
or coach and available on the website 

8. Games will be 4 x 9 minute quarters, with 2 minutes between quarters 
9. Teams are required to play in their school playing sports uniform 
10. If you have any Draw problems please phone Pat Wyatt on 347 1166 or Bobby Watson on 0276968461 

or email rotnet@xtra.co.nz   Netball Rotorua - Phone: 3486578                                           
www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball 
                         

All our Executive are volunteers so the Pavilion does not have someone there during the day but you can 
leave a message on the answer phone or email as we clear this daily. 

http://www.sportcheck.co.nz/
http://www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball
mailto:rotnet@xtra.co.nz
http://www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball


NETBALL NEWS - COLLEGIATE TEAMS 2016 
 
Collegiate A Grade 
RGHS Jnr A   WHHS 10A  RIN Taonga 
RGHS Jnr B   WHHS Jnr A  JPC Y9 Black 
Collegiate B Grade 
RGHS Jnr Blue  WHHS 9A  Reporoa Coll 9 & 10 A 
Te Koutu Taiohi  RLHS Jnr A  Murupara AS Manawa Maia 
Collegiate C Grade  
WHHS Y9B   RLHS Jnr Gold JPC Y10 Girls    
JPC Y9 Niners  RGHS Jnr White Reporoa Coll Y9 & 10 Green 
 
DRAW FOR 7th May 2016 - Collegiate 2016 
9:00AM 
Ct 08  Collegiate CRep Coll Y 9 & 10 Grev JPC Coll Yr 10 Girl                                           
Ct 09  Collegiate CRLHS Gold            v JPC Coll Yr 9 Niner                                           
Ct 10  Collegiate ARGHS Jun. A          v JPC Coll Yr 9 Black                                           

 
SOME HELPFUL INFORMATION  
PLEASE NOTE: There is no Collegiate netball on 4th June, Queens Birthday Weekend 
Collegiate Grade will play in all weather this season; there will be no cancellations due to weather, 
unless there is a storm. 
If a Saturday is cancelled we will keep playing the games according to the date in the Draw Book.  
Cancellations are through  Sportcheck on www.sportcheck.co.nz and have the cancellation sent to your 
mobile phone, or check on the Netball Rotorua website www.netballrot.co.nz 
Please bring your own First Aid Kit, ice is available upstairs at control 

 
CHECK YOUR DRAW CAREFULLY 
11. Teams will umpire their own games – one umpire from each team 
12. Teams are not required to tick off cards but registration forms should be kept up to date.  Any changes 

please alter these forms 
13. There is no interchanging of players between teams in the same section.  A player may play up a grade 

twice on the third time they must remain in the higher graded team.  A player cannot play down a grade. 
14. Netball Rotorua’s ruling is that a player can only play for one team. 
15. Encourage your players to use the rubbish bins and respect their Complex 
16. Remember FAIR PLAY by players, coach and spectators.  Encourage your players and supporters to 

respect their umpires 
17. The Draw will be emailed to your school  and or coach and available on the website  
18. Games will be 4 x 15 minute quarters.  You may substitute players at each quarter 
19. Weekly results can be found on our website  
20. If you have any Draw problems please phone Pat Wyatt on 347 1166 or Bobby Watson on 0276968461 

or email rotnet@xtra.co.nz 
21. If you want your team to play in the Schools Kurangaituku Tournament please collect an entry form from 

Control.  Entries close on 31st  July 
 

Netball Rotorua  Phone: 3486578 www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball  
 
All our Executive are volunteers so the Pavilion does not have someone there during the day but you can 
leave a message on the answer phone or email as we clear this daily. 
 

Rotorua Netball U17 Rep Trials 2016  
Tues 3rd May & Wed 4th May 6pm - 8pm  Rotorua Netball Courts 
FINAL TRIAL Sat 7th May   5pm - 6.30pm  Rotorua Netball Courts 
Registrations start 5.45pm  Warm up 6pm - 6.20pm Trial games start 6.25pm  3 x Selectors 
- Trialists must attend 2 of the 3 trials. 
- If you require player dispensation form contact Manager 
National Tournament - Rangiora (Christchurch) Sun 17th July to Thurs 21st July 2016 
Coach - Maylene Meroiti     - 027 347 0083    Manager - Luana Hunt  021 801 574 
 

 
 

http://www.sportcheck.co.nz/
http://www.netballrot.co.nz/
mailto:rotnet@xtra.co.nz
http://www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball


The Genesis Energy Hillary Challenge Final 

 
The secondary school battle for first place is intense 
The Genesis Energy Hillary Challenge is undoubtedly the toughest adventure competition for high 
school students and the battle for first is intense because it is a prestigious and highly coveted title 
for schools to achieve. Not only does this event require a high level of physical and mental fitness, 
being a team sport, members need the ability to work together under stress. 
Participants qualify for the final by meeting the required criteria during the Hillary Challenge 6 hour 
Adventure Race events the year before. 
 
The 16th annual challenge to find the top Secondary School Outdoor Adventure Team in New 
Zealand and Australia will take place 8-13 May 2016. 
The 5 day Hillary Challenge is held each year at Hillary Outdoors Tongariro, and is only open to a 
total of 12 teams, each consisting of 8 students (4 boys/4 Girls)from Year 12 or 13.  The teams will 
be scored on their skill, speed and endurance during a 5-day series of outdoor adventure 
challenges, including a 2-day rogaine style wilderness expedition and a multisport race on the final 
day. In true adventure racing tradition, the exact details of all challenges will be kept secret until the 
event. 
Schools that have qualified for the 2016 final are; 
 

 Thames High (Waikato) 
 New Plymouth Girls and Boys High (Taranaki) 
 Whangarei Girls and Boys High (Northland) 
 Trident High (Bay of Plenty) 
 Takapuna Grammar (Auckland) 
 Taradale High (Hawkes Bay) 
 Francis Douglas and Sacred Heart (Taranaki) 
 Cambridge High (Waikato) 
 Middleton Grange (Christchurch) 
 Fiordland College (Te Anau) 
 Westlake Girls and Boys High (Auckland) 
 John Paul College (Bay of Plenty) 

Some of the JPC Dream Team taking on the challenge:  
Good luck to these students. 
 

http://www.hillaryoutdoors.co.nz/newsite/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Hillary-Challenge-final-logo_090415_72dpi.jpg


OUR CONTESTANTS IN THE HILLARY CHALLENGE 

 

 
Robbie is head boy, a national MTB champ, hockey 
and rugby rep who loves tramping, outdoors, fishing 
and eating off the land. He is proud and excited to 

represent JPC and Rotorua in this competition. 

 
Danielle Cooper “Dani” was a swimmer,and  is now a 

climber, who’s taking on the challenge of being an adventure 
racer. She is mad about sport and the outdoors and can’t 

wait to compete in May. 

 
Adam Schweizer is our “keen biker lad” and enjoys 
the outdoors as well as milking cows. He is psyched 

for his first full adventure race. 

 
Jack Elvy "The Fish" is a very keen biker, swimmer and 

runner. He loves getting stuck in and is thrilled to be a part of 
the adventure racing team for 2016. 

 
Claire Self OMG what a challenge. Wanted to go back 

and do another week at Hillary Outdoor Education 
 

 
Theresa Mclean is a competitive rock climber, mountain 
Biker and adventure lover. This is the first time she'll be 

combining her biking, climbing and the little bit of paddling 
she's done into one adventure race, and she is excited for 

the challenge! 

 

Also Keegan Pepper and Jayleeca Nicholls-Tau. 

 



SIR PETER BLAKE YOUTH ENVIRONMENT FORUM 
Eamon Walsh, Year 12, won a 
scholarship to attend the Sir Peter 
Blake Youth Environment forum which 
was held between the 16th and 22nd of 
April in Nelson.  

 
The forum was aimed at educating 
young leaders about environmental 
issues that are currently facing New 
Zealand. Held annually, the forum is in 
memory of Sir Peter Blake who was a 
well-known and celebrated 
environmentalist. However, this was 
the first year in which students from 
Australia and the Pacific Islands 
attended.  
 

The first three days were spent doing outdoor pursuits, such as diving, kayaking, swimming, tramping, 
sailing and snorkelling, as well as well as giving time and support to various community groups in Nelson.  
 
The remaining time of the camp was  
spent doing workshops with  
well-established Environment leaders  
such as the Minister of Environment,  
Nick Smith, the CEO of the Sir Peter  
Blake Trust, and various other members 
from the Ministry of Environment.  
 
The Sir Peter Youth Environment  
forum taught all the participants  
how to be environmental leaders and  
bring about change in our local  
communities and inspire others to  
do the same. 

 

 

 

 

 



STAFF EXTENSION AND EMAIL CONTACTS 
 

NAME Code Extn Email 

AISLABIE Veronica AV 8140 Veronica.aislabie@jpc.school.nz 

ARNOTT Beryl–Student Count  / Absentees 8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz 

BAKER Simon BS 8812 Simon.baker@jpc.school.nz 

BELL Tim BT 8820 Tim.bell@jpc.school.nz  

BILLING Paul BP 8101 Paul.billing@jpc.school.nz 

BIRD Sandy - Accounts 8829 sandy.bird@jpc.school.nz  

BITE Marisol MB 8121 Marisol.bite@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Karen BF 8844 Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Stephen BD 8805 Stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Carien BC 8116 Carien.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Martin BM 8177 Martin.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOYCE Julie - Fees 8859 schoolfees@jpc.school.nz  

BREWER Sherry BE 8852 Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz 

CARTER Neil - Counsellor 8808 Neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  

CASEY Pat - Gateway 8815 Pat.casey@jpc.school.nz 

CHAPMAN Mark CP  8858 Mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz 

CLAPPERTON Talita CT 8117 Talita.clapperton@jpc.school.nz 

CLARK Hilary CH 8173 hilary.clark@jpc.school.nz  

CONSTABLE Carolyn - Uniform Shop Manager 8856 Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Alastair CA 8109 Alastair.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Gillian CG 8104 Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COONEY Val CV 8172 Val.cooney@jpc.school.nz 

CORDONNI Lara CL 8814 Lara.cordonni@jpc.school.nz 

CZYREK Matt CM 8824 Matt.czyrek@jpc.school.nz 

DAVIS Brendan DB 8171 Brendon.davis@jpc.school.nz  

DOBSON Lorraine DL 8106 Lorraine.dobson@jpc.school.nz 

DOUGLAS Kelly DK  8123 Kelly.douglas@jpc.school.nz 

DWIGHT Mike – International Director 8855 johnpaulcollege.international@gmail.com  

EDWARDS-TRASK Jane EJ 8139 jane.edwards-trask@jpc.school.nz  

ERASMUS Natalie-Successmaker 8862 Natalie.erasmus@jpc.school.nz 

EWEN Andrea EA 8114 Andrea.ewen@jpc.school.nz 

FAULKNER Arthur – Sports Coordinator 8801 Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 

FLAVELL Cathy – Nurse 8806 nurse@jpc.school.nz  

FREDRICKSEN Bernadette FB 8867 Bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz 

FRIAS-TURNER Luisa  8850 luisa.frias-turner@jpc.school.nz  

GRAHAM Colleen GC 8131 Colleen.graham@jpc.school.nz 

HARTMAN Jenny JH 8133 jenny.hartman@jpc.school.nz  

HEPI John  8850 john.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HEPI Marie HM 8849 Marie.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HESKETH Jacqui Homestay Coordinator 8863 Jacqui.hesketh@jpc.school.nz  

HEWITSON Sheryl HS 8823 Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 

HICKSON Jodie – Executive Officer 8802 Jodie.hickson@jpc.school.nz  

HILL Rod HR 8135 Rod.hill@jpc.school.nz  

HOUNSELL Tim TH 8143 Tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  

HUGHES Terry HT 8861 Terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz  

JACK Rebecca JR 8136 Rebecca.jack@jpc.school.nz  

JAMES Simon JA 8146 simon.james@jpc.school.nz  

JOHNSON Paul PJ 8803 Paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  

KEANEY Phil Library 8837 phil.keaney@jpc.school.nz  

KOWALEWSKI Owen KO 8847 Owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz 

LEPPER Deb - NCEA & DPs P.A 8845 Deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz 

LIDDALL Jason LJ 8119 Jason.liddall@jpc.school.nz  

LOCK Liz  - Principal’s P.A 8839 Liz.lock@jpc.school.nz  

LOWE Monique – Science Tech 8813 Monique.lowe@jpc.school.nz  

LUDASCHER Conny LC 8105 Conny.ludascher@jpc.school.nz 

MACANN Rob MR 8142 Rob.macann@jpc.school.nz  

MACMILLAN Nancy - Counsellor 8854 Nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  

MARRINER Necia – International Dept Admin 8863 Necia.marriner@jpc.school.nz  

McHUGH Ali MA 8841 Ali.mchugh@jpc.school.nz 

McLAY Mary MM 8126 Mary.mclay@jpc.school.nz  

MORRIS Charlotte MO 8141 Charlotte.morris@jpc.school.nz  

NORTHEY Barb NB 8834 Barb.northey@jpc.school.nz 
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NAME Code Extn Email 

PAKINGA Cecelia PK 8851 Cecelia.pakinga@jpc.school.nz  

PETERS John PJ 8179 John.peters@jpc.school.nz 

PINGOL Renee PR 8153 Renee.pingol@jpc.school.nz 

POTGIETER Surette PS 8129 Surette.potgieter@jpc.school.nz  

RAYNER Michael RY 8118 Michael.rayner@jpc.school.nz 

REARDON Lynne RL 8132 Lynne.reardon@jpc.school.nz  

RIGNEY Gene RG 8822 Gene.rigney@jpc.school.nz  

ROGERS Natasha RN 8166 Natasha.rogers@jpc.school.nz  

ROWLES Sue- Public Reception/Enrolments 8800 Sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz  

SARICH-DUNN Natasha DN 8167 Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz 

SATHERLEY Matt SM 8144 Matt.satherley@jpc.school.nz  

SINCLAIR Peter SP 8843 Peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz 

SKUDDER Julia  8807 julia.skudder@jpc.school.nz  

SMALLBONE Judith JS 8145 Judith.smallbone@jpc.school.nz  

SMYTH Jodi SY 8137 Jodi.smyth@jpc.school.nz  

SOMERVILLE Jenny SJ 8164 Jenny.somerville@jpc.school.nz  

STEVENSON Julie  8825 jenny.stevenson@jpc.school.nz  

STEWART Maree ST 8886 Maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

STOKES Margaret SK 8113 Margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz  

STRACHAN Graham SG 8112 Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz  

STUDENT COUNTER  8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  

SYNGE Mathew MS 8134 Mathew.synge@jpc.school.nz  

THOMPSON Jan  8823 jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  

THORNTON Candace TC 8838 Candace.thornton@jpc.school.nz  

THURSTON Gabrielle TG 8832 Gabrielle.thurston@jpc.school.nz  

VISSER Candice VC 8147 Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz    

WALKER Tom WT 8102 Tom.walker@jpc.school.nz 

WALSH Paulene WP 8138 Paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz  

WEBB Minka WM 8848 Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz  

WHALLEY Chris CW 8130 Chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz  

WILSON Taryn TW 8124 Taryn.wilson@jpc.school.nz  

WOOD Jacinta WJ 8148 Jacinta.wood@jpc.school.nz  

WORRALL Claire WL 8127 Claire-worrall@jpc.school.nz 

WRIGHT Denise WD 8115 Denise-wright@jpc.school.nz 

ZOING Rex Truancy Officer  8817 rex.zoing@jpc.school.nz  
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Cross Country Results 2016 
     

       

 
Girls     Boys     

 
1st 2nd 3rd 1st 2nd 3rd 

Year 7 Giselle Howard Megan Williams Ciara Griffiths Leo Schweizer Nelson Howe Brooke Mitchell 

Year 8 Hannah Gapes Molly Sinclair Olina Bjarnadottir Will Florence Matthew Veitch Brae Thomson 

Year 9 Madison Mitchell Shaya Windmill Imogen Poole Benjamin Keaney Logan Nathan Jacob Stubbing 

Year 10 Millie Kissling-Hemsworth Millie Webby Crystal Yeoman Jason Nel Nathan Gapes Oliver Keaney 

Year 11 - 13 Ellen Fleming Julia Florence Melissa Veltman Joshua Gapes Gus Dube Brendon Douglas 
 

 
    HOUSE POINTS     

 
Mackillop Rice La Salle McKenna Kanea 

Final Totals 1142 618 398 832 292 

 
Upcoming Cross Country Events 2016 
 

WBOP Year 7 & 8 Championship:  
Wednesday 22nd June. Waipuna, Tauranga. 
 
BOP Year 7 & 8 Championship:  
Tuesday 28th June. Opotiki. 
 
AIMS Games Year 7 & 8 Championships:  
Sunday 4th September. Waipuna, Tauranga. 
 
Mid Island / BOP Year 9 – 13 Championship:  
Tuesday 24th May. Waipuna, Tauranga. 
 
Waikato/BOP Year 9 – 13 Championship:  

Saturday 7th June. Rotorua            Year 8’s on the Start line. 
            

NZSSSC Cross Country Year 9 – 13 Championship: Saturday 18th June. Rotorua  
Sunday 19th June:  Cross Country Team events, very popular overseas. 
I encourage JPC students to enter this event as it is the first time hosted by Rotorua. 

 
 

 


